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CELEBRATIONS OF THE EUCHARIST:  
 

The Lord’s Day 
Saturday:    4:00pm 

Sunday:      9:00am; 11:00am; 7:30pm 

Weekdays      
Tuesday - Saturday: 9:00am 
 

SACRAMENTS:      

Penance    

After weekday morning masses or by appointment. 

Anointing of the sick 

During first Saturday Mass or by appointment. 

Weddings   
Please call parish one year in advance. 

Infant Baptisms  
Please call parish three months in advance. 

Adult Reception & Baptism    

Please call parish office.  

 
PASTORAL TEAM DIRECTORY:  
 

Fr. C. Fred Olds - Pastor                          Ext 41 

Doug Cross – Deacon               Ext 23 

Deb Bernier – Parish Administrator             ext   0 
Administration, Finances, Bulletin, Reception 

Shawn Coughlin – Music Coordinator                  

Suzanne Lusty – Catechism & Youth Coordinator            ext 27 

Catechism, Sacramental Prep, Youth Ministry & RCIC 

Andrew McTaggart – Building & Grounds Manager   
Custodial, Maintenance & Mechanical Support 

Lynda Trenholm - Pastoral Associate             ext 26 

Funerals, Weddings, Baptisms, RCIA, Sick Visiting   

  

 

  

 

ELEVENTH SUNDAY  

IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

14 June 2015 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

820 Cottonwood Road    Winnipeg MB    R2J 1G1 

Ph: 204-255-1951    Fax: 204-255-1083    Emergency: 204- 941-0147 

Email: stbernpc@shawbiz.ca    Website: saintbernadetteparish.ca 

Parish Centre Hours: Monday – Thursday 9:00am – 4:30pm (closed noon- 1:00pm)  

Friday 9:00am - noon    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



FREDITORIAL  

 
With our Archbishop making his official pastoral 
visit it would be a good time to refresh our memory 
of our archdiocese. 

ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINT BONIFACE 

(Manitoba) 

 Dates: 

 1820                        Erected in the Red River 

Episcopal District                                           

 1845                        North West Vicariate Apostolic 

 1847           Became a Diocese 

 1871   Became an Archdiocese  

Succession of Bishops and Archbishops: 

 1822-1847                     Mgr Joseph-Norbert 

PROVENCHER, auxiliary bishop of Quebec, 

responsible for the North West Vicariate 

Apostolic                     

 1847-1853                      Mgr Joseph-Norbert 

PROVENCHER (1st bishop) 

 1853-1871                      Mgr Alexandre-Antonin 

TACHÉ, omi (2nd bishop) 

 1871-1894                      Mgr Alexandre-Antonin 

TACHÉ, omi (1st archbishop) 

 1857-1871                      Mgr Vital-Justin 

GRANDIN, omi, coadjutor with right of succession, 

transferred to Saint Albert (1871-1902) 

 1895-1915                      Mgr Louis-Philippe 

Adélard LANGEVIN (2nd archbishop) 

 1915-1955                      Mgr Arthur BÉLIVEAU 

(3rd archbishop) 

 1933-1941                      Mgr Émile YELLE, p.s.s., 

coadjutor with right of succession, deceased in 1947 

 1941-1952                      Mgr Georges CABANA, 

coadjutor with right of succession, promoted 

coadjutor of Sherbrooke, with right of succession, 

on January 29, 1952 

 1952-1954                      Mgr Maurice BAUDOUX, 

coadjutor with right of succession 

 1955-1974                      Mgr Maurice BAUDOUX 

(4th archbishop) 

 1974-2000                      Mgr Antoine HACAULT 

(5th archbishop) 

 2001-2009                      Mgr Émilius GOULET, 

p.s.s. (6th archbishop) 

 2009 (since)                   Mgr Albert LeGatt        

(7th archbishop) 

                                      

                                           . 
 

 
 
 

 

Mass intentions for next weekend: 
 

Saturday   20 June 
 

  4:00pm †Mattie Bars 

 

Sunday     21 June 
 

  9:00am †Bert Delaquis 

11:00am †Gerald Dandeneau 

  7:30pm          Needs of All Parishioners 
 

 

 

PARISH FAMILY 
 

 In Memoriam 

†Adelaide Haiko 

Mother of Gary(Maryanne) Haiko  

†Jeannine Godin  

Sister of Muriel(Jack) Lubben  
 “May the love of God and the peace of the Lord Jesus Christ 

bless and console us and gently wipe every tear from our 

eyes”. 
(Order of Christian Funerals) 

 

 

Please Remember Our Sick  

In Your Prayers 

Angèle Bourbonnière, Monique Roberts, Vivian 

Popoff, Jack Lubben, Ed Pilek,  

Isatu, Gil Malo,  

Don Mousseau & Béatrice,  

Claire Meilleur, Norman Healey,  



Michael Sweeney, George Perreaux,  

Margaret Scallen, Irma Nolan, 

 Melanie Huisman, Sharon Dyck,  

Helen Cvitkovitch, Jean Juno, Dorothy Provost, 

Jeanne, Paulette Desrochers, Ignatius Scaletta, 

Danielle Pambrun, Cornelius Schenkeveld, 

Irene Rackman, Connie Meunier, Therese 

Richard, Brock Ramsay, Sharon Boldt,  

Jessica Abrey, John Lavoie, Louise Love,  

Val Vanderkerkhove, Lillian Doyle,  

May Lafreniere, Olivier Bernardin,  

Aurele Lemoine, Joyce Flamand 

 

 

Next Week’s Readings 

Job 38.1-4, 8-11      Psalm 107 

2 Corinthians 5.14-17    Mark 4.35-41 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

PARISH ACTIVITIES 
 

CATECHISM 

 

EARLY REGISTRATION FOR 

CATECHISM 2015-2016 is now being 

accepted.  Please register before the end of June 

for a reduced fee.  

The Diocesan policies require being actively 

enrolled in the catechism program one year 

prior to receiving the sacraments.  Those 

involved in the catechism program that meet the 

requirements, will be invited to participate in 

our sacramental preparation programs this year. 

 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 

 

Congratulations to the following children 

who received the sacraments of Confirmation 

and First Holy Communion this weekend: 

Marco Alcala, Kalan Bector, 

Thomas Bernardin, Jonathan Briones, 

Brenden Dedieu, Jesse Deneka, Ella Falcetta, 

Alexander Graham, Paul Graham, 

Sara Graham, Chloe Krebs, Ashley Lemoine, 

Mathieu Lyons, John MacSkimming, 

Zachary Major, Liam McConnell, 

Brielle Perrick, Makayla Perrick, 

Camryn Porter, Avery Roeland, Hudson Roth, 

Kiersten Simpson, Nina Tienzo, 

Nicholas Tyminski, Madison Ziprick, 

Haley Garroni 

 

Congratulations to Bruce MacSkimming who 

received the sacrament of Confirmation this 

weekend. 
 

YOUTH 

 

THE YOUTH 24 HOUR FAMINE IN ST. 

MALO has been set for the 27/28 June from 3pm-

3pm.  All youth grades 6 & up interested in 

participating must pre-register.  Donations can be 

made before and after masses prior to the famine the 

20/21 June.  For further information please contact 

Suzanne 204-255-1951, or cell 204-793-1018 ext 

27, or email suzanneclusty@gmail.com. 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 
 

PARISH SUMMER  

OFFICE HOURS 
(2 July – 4 September) 

 

Tuesday to Thursday, 9:00am – noon & 

1:00pm – 4:00pm. 
 

The parish office will be closed every Monday 

& Friday throughout the summer.  The office 

will also be closed on Wednesday 1 July. We 

welcome Maureen Spadano who has been hired 

as summer relief for the office for the months of 

July and August. 

 
BULLETIN  The deadline for bulletin material is 

Tuesdays, 4:00pm.  Our last weekly bulletin will be 

the weekend of 21 June.  We will publish 2 summer 

bulletins 11/12 July and 22/23 August. 

 

**FR. FRED’S COME & GO TEA**  Please 

come by and wish Fr. Fred well at a ‘Come & 

Go’ Tea on Wednesday 17 June from 4-7pm in 

the upper level of the parish centre.  Hope to see 

you there! Donations of dainties for this 

celebration would be most welcome. They can 

be dropped off the day before, 16 June, during 

office hours. Thanking you in advance for your 

generosity. 

 

mailto:suzanneclusty@gmail.com
Syl
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PILGRIMAGE TO ST. PATRICK’S  

IRELAND including Dublin, Knock Shrine,  

Kylemore Abbey, and Belfast 5-14 June 2016 

with Fr. Renato Pasinato and Fr. Fred Olds  

information meeting 7:00PM 22 June St. 

Bernadette Parish Centre please contact Eleanor 

Kotelo 204.791-7857 

 

INFORMATION CHANGED? Don’t forget 

to let the parish know if any of your information 

(mailing address, phone number, etc.) has 

changed.  It is important for the parish to keep 

parishioner records up to date. 
 

NEW TO THE PARISH? WELCOME! 
Please take a few moments to register and 

become a member of St. Bernadette.  You can 

register by: filling in a registration form found 

on the shelf in the church entrance, filling in a 

blue envelope found in the pews, or by phoning 

the parish office 204-255-1951, ext 0. 
 

THINKING ABOUT BECOMING A 

CATHOLIC?  If you or someone you know is 

thinking of becoming a Catholic call Lynda, 

204-255-1951 ext 26 or speak to Fr. Fred. 
 

FOOD BOX  During the summer months, 

please continue to bring non-perishable food 

items for our Food Box located in the entrance 

of the parish.   
 

**LITURGICAL MINISTERS NEEDED 

FOR THE SUMMER!  On our literature shelf 

you will find signup sheets for July and August.  

If you know when you will be attending mass 

please volunteer for your ministry as this would 

be a great help for the mass coordinators who 

continue to work very hard during the 

summer.**  
 

MASS TIMES FOR SUMMER CHAPELS 

AND RURAL PARISHES  Visit 

the “Summer Chapels” page on 

the Archdiocesan website: 

http://archsaintboniface.ca/english

/summer/rural_summer_mass_sch

edule.html for mass times in 

Manitoba vacation areas.  Or help 

yourself to a schedule on the literature shelf in 

the church entrance. 

OUT & ABOUT 
 

 2ND EDITION OF THE DIOCESAN 

INFOJOURNAL Your Church, Your Voice is 

now available on the literature shelf at the front 

of the church.  Your Church, Your Voice is 

designed to inform us, inspire us and unite us in 

our faith in Jesus and His Church.  Please take a 

journal to read and also take extra copies to 

hand out to family members, neighbours and 

friends.  

 

CHANGE OF DATE ‘FIRESIDE CHAT’: 

Follow-Through to the NEW 

EVANGELIZATION SUMMIT – Wednesday 

17 June.  Many of you expressed a desire to get 

together and share on what inspired you at the 

New Evangelization Summit and next steps. 

Bring your story in a shared conversation with 

others. Add your log to the fire. How can you 

start a fire in your parish? What is the first thing 

that inspired you to action for the New 

Evangelization? Come to this Fireside Chat on 

Wednesday 17 June, 7:00pm at St. Emile 

Parish, 556 St. Anne's Road, Winnipeg MB 

R2M 3G4. For more details: Lillian Ćulumović: 

lculumovic@archsaintboniface.ca, 204-594-

0276.  

 

DIOCESAN CELEBRATION OF OUR 

MULTICULTURAL DIVERSITY – 

Wednesday 1 July Archbishop Albert LeGatt 

and the Missions Diocesan Committee are 

pleased to invite you to a Diocesan Celebration 

of our Multicultural Diversity, Wednesday 1 

July at the St. Boniface Cathedral from 10:30 

am to 4:30pm. Bishop LeGatt will celebrate 

Mass at 10:30am where every cultural group 

will contribute according to its customs. Mass 

will be followed by multicultural activities 

(songs, dances, etc.) in front of the Cathedral. 

Come one, come all, and rejoice with your 

friends. Bring your picnic lunch. You will also 

have the opportunity to sample dishes of other 

cultural groups. For more information: Sr Anne 

Adounkpe,fmm : anneafmm@gmail.com. 


